STATE AFFATRS COMMITTEE
January 10, 1968

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, with all
members present except Mr. Woodworth and Mr. Fribley, both of
whom were excused.

The Chairman discussed HB 1654, explaining that it was
a local bill that affected only his home county and Wallace
County, and there was no objection to the bill by Wallace County:;
that it would simply permit rents and income from the county home
to be kept in a separate fund to be used for repairs, expansion,
etc. and to be kept apart from the general funds of the county.

Mr. Ford moved that the bill be reported favorably. Upon
second by Mr. Turner the motion carried unanimously.

The Chairman called attention to the fact that there are
twenty-four bills on the books; that some are obsolete and should
be killed and others perhaps that should have consideration. He
urged that the members look them over and be prepared to take
action very soon.

The Chairman stated that the Chief Clerk had requested that
HR 1025 be acted upon and gotten off the books as there would
soon be another 1025. Mr. Turner moved that the resolution be
reported adversely. Mr. Rogers seconded the motion and it carried
without dissent.

Mr. Doyen discussed the matter of the cemetery proposal
again, and presented a proposed bill, asking that it be introduced
as a Committee bill and then after printing referred back to the
committee for study. Motion was seconded by Mr. Rogers. Mr.
Bunten expressed the opinion that some of these bills should be
introduced by individuals because it gives the mnotaion: of
committee approval. There was some agreement with this opinion
but upon vote, the motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Jelinek advised the Chairman that Mr. Linde would
like to be heard on HB 1309.

The meeting was adjourned.




